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Correspondence received by your council staff and elected members from "sovereign 
citizens" since January 2020. " Sovereign citizens" (people who claim they are not subject to 
New Zealand laws).  
 

 
“Please know that Council do not recognise the term sovereign citizens. We do not label ratepayers that 

way nor do we label anyone who disputes their rates accounts. 

However, in the spirit of your request here are some letters that may fall into that category.”. 
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